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WFKS provides its listeners with programming and public service announcements 
that address issues of concern to our local community. Among the issues 
determined to be of most concern to the community during the preceding 
calendar quarter were:  

   1. The Elections; Federal funding of candidates; politics   
2. The environment; natural resources; economic impact               
3. Obamacare implementation 
4. Fiscal cliff; Federal budget; the deficit; debt limit 
5. Education; costs 
6. Florida Legislature 
7. Big government 
8. Immigration 
9. Social issues-equality 
10. Single parenting; values  

 

Section I  
LOCAL PROGRAMMING  

Section I lists regularly-scheduled and special programs that represent the 
station's issue-responsive programming providing the most significant 
treatment of the issues listed above for the calendar quarter.  

WFKS broadcasts Florida Roundtable on Sundays at 7:00a.m. 

ISSUE PROGRAM / 
TITLE 

DESCRIPTION GUEST DATE/TIME DURATION 



Presidents 
in Florida 

Florida 
Roundtable 

Smith and Spry:  Gov. 
Scott on what Romney needs 
to do – Nelson vs. Mack 
-10 minutes 
 
W/Dr. Jim Clark:  
Presidents in Florida – 
Graham, Askew, Kirk – 
Florida was loyalist in 
Revolution – Chester 
Arthur in Florida at Reedy 
Creek – Jefferson, 
Jackson, Lincoln – Lewis 
Payne 
-30 minutes 
 
Fishing – FDR – sold his 
yacht in Ft. Lauderdale – 
Hoover Bonefish champ for 
40 years – camping – 
Truman – Nixon – Key West, 
Nixon and George Smathers 
– Kennedy, LBJ 

- 10 minutes 
 
Calvin Coolidge – photo 
shop – FDR assassination 
attempt Miami Fla and GOP 
10  min 

Dr, Jim 
Clark, 
UCF 

History 

Oct. 6-
7,2012 

60 
minutes 



Healthcare 
reform 

Florida 
Roundtable 

Smith and Spry:  1st debate 
and polls 

- 10 minutes 
 
W/ Dr. Palmisaon:  grad 
Tulane N.O.  former head 
of AMA – Obamacare will be 
a disaster – free 
enterprise is being eroded 
ACA misnamed – predicted 
in 2009 not a good law – 
Medicare will go bankrupt. 

- 30 minutes 
 
Alternative to massive 
bureaucracy – allow 
purchase across state 
lines  2. Fed. Employee 
Health Benefit pgm.  would 
be public  3.  right to 
contract – we don’t have 
good peer review – tax 
credits.  Pre-existing 
conditions reform – a real 
problem – Obamacare not 
sufficiently researched 

- 10 minutes 
 
CPPR – Coalition to 
Protect Patient Rights.org 
-  10 minutes 

Dr. 
Donald 

Palmisano 

Oct. 13-
14, 2012 

60 
minutes 



The Federal 
Reserve 
system 

Florida 
Roundtable 

Smith and Spry – on 
Clinton and Obama possible 
split, early balloting, 

- 10 minutes 
 
W/ Andrew Gause – 35 yr. 
study of American monetary 
system – “Secret World of 
Money” “Cooking the Books” 
Federal indebtedness – 3 
trillion plus – financial 
condition of US has 
worsened – contingent 
liabilities on trust funds 
– 170 of them  - no pay 
back plans – roll overs – 
kick the can – Unified 
budget comes under LBJ – 
Obama taxes – not even 
increases 

- 30 minutes 
 
-On creations of Federal 
Reserve – Bernanke 
unelected – Wilson wanted 
elastic economy – roaring 
20s – today 250 billion in 
interest every year – 1982 
Reagan gives choice – real 
money of fed  
-           10 minutes 
 
Federal funding of both 
candidates – the power of 
incumbency – Bernanke – 
where he’ll take the 
country – TRIPLE money 
supply 
-          10 minutes 

Andrew 
Gause, 

Financial 
expert 

Oct. 20-
21,2012 

60 
minutes 



Politics – 
college 

young GOP 

Florida 
Roundtable 

w/Smith and Spry – on 
third pres. Debate 

10 minutes 
 
w/Kohlburt-Chegini – 
Foster – Fla Fed. Of 
College Republicans – why 
college GOP – Josh on 
taxing small business  
background –  

- 30 minutes 
 
Erin and Todd on why GOP – 
bi-partisanship- 

- 10 minutes 
 
On debates – looking 
presidential – home 
stretch campaigning likes 
Romney or anti-Obama 
-   10 minutes 

Josh 
Kohlburh, 

Erin 
Chegini, 

Todd 
Foster 

Oct. 27-
28, 2012 

60 
minutes 



Political 
parties 

Florida 
Roundtable 

Smith and Spry:  Super 
Pacs GOP Romney 
outspending Democrats and 
Obama – raised 11 million 
in Florida 

- 10 minutes 
 
w/ Ventura:  new book 
DemoCrips and 
ReBLOODlicans – compare to 
LA streetgangs – on PACS 
and donations –all should 
wear NASCAR suits so we 
know who owns them – on 
Gen Smedley Butler and 
book on war.  Creating 
domestic terror – did 6 
years in military 1969-75. 

- 30 minutes 
 
Abolish political parties 
– raises without voting on 
it.  Obamacare – Cong and 
Sen. Military get govt. 
healthcare (5 choices) – 
Romney or Obama – it 
doesn’t matter – was with 
Ron Paul – now backing 
former Gov. Gary Johnson 
of New Mexico – 
Libertarian 

- 10 minutes 
 
On Obamacare – private 
sector doing fine – 99.9% 
of people lost wealth - .1 
% control the system, on 
cell phones, internet and 
TV 
-                      `  
10 minutes 

Former 
Minn Gov. 
Jesse 
Ventura 

November  
3-4 , 
2012 

60 
minutes 



Analysis of 
election 
results 

Florida 
Roundtable 

Smith and Spry:  Florida 
voting – return more early 

voting, amendments all 
lose. 

- 10 minutes 
 

W/ Rhodes Cook – analogy 
to Academy Awards –
Hurricane Sandy had impact 
on Romney momentum – 
repeat of 2004 – Rove 
criticism – argue either 
way before election – on 
Gerald Ford and Barry 
Goldwater – student 
Republicans – Reagan and 
big tent – 3 legged stool. 

- 30 minutes 
 
On cities and suburbs as a 
GOP problem – rural and 
suburbs = GOP win – GOP 
needs re-branding – focus 
on economy gets high marks 
– muddled on social issues 
– 18-44 yr olds go for 
Obama – Romney gets the 
rest  Romney got 48% of 
the vote – 74% of white 
vote in ’08   73% in 12- 

- 10 minutes 
 
Gay marriage and legalized 
marijuana in some states – 
evolving electorate – 
lower turnout than 2008 – 
2014 and effect of third 
parties libertarians get 1 
million plus – Nelson vs. 
Mack 
-                      10 
minutes 

Rhodes 
Cook 

November 
10-11, 
2012 

60 
minutes 



Political 
parties 

Florida 
Roundtable 

Smith and Spry:  Super 
Pacs GOp Romney 
outspending Democrats and 
Obama – raised 11 million 
in Florida 

- 10 minutes 
 
w/ Ventura:  new book 
DemoCrips and 
ReBLOODlicans – compare to 
LA street gangs – on PACS 
and donations –all should 
wear NASCAR suits so we 
know who owns them – on 
Gen Smedley Butler and 
book on war.  Creating 
domestic terror – did 6 
years in military 1969-75. 

- 30 minutes 
 
Abolish political parties 
– raises without voting on 
it.  Obamacare – Cong and 
Sen. Military get govt. 
healthcare (5choices) – 
Romney or Obama – it 
doesn’t matter – was with 
Ron Paul – now backing 
former Gov. Gary Johnson 
of New Mexico – 
Libertarian 

- 10 minutes 
 
On Obama care – private 
sector doing fine – 99.9% 
of people lost wealth - .1 
% control the system, on 
cell phones, internet and 
TV 

-                        
10 minutes 

Former 
Minn. 
Gov. 
Jesse 

Ventura 

November 
17-18, 
2012 

60 
minutes 



Thanksgiving 
– and a new 
look at Gen. 

George 
Patton and 

faith 

Florida 
Roundtable 

Smith and Spry:  nursing 
homes in Florida and 
children – Federal 
involvement – former Fla 
Sen. Ken Plante – Jeb Bush 
fundraiser -  Plante has 
ALS 

- 10 minutes 
 
w/ Keane – Patton:  Blood, 
Guts and Prayer – Keane’s 
background with Patraeus 
and McChrystal – reaction 
to Petraus – Why Patton 
again – Patton at West 
Point – incredible 
intellectual – on “Target 
Patton” on home school 
education  3 hours of 
Bible study per day – 
dyslexia 

- 30 minutes 
 
Patton in WW 1  10/18 
wounded- should have died 
– he led from the front – 
not rescued for hours – on 
prior ancestor – does not 
fear death – believed in 
past lives – reincarnation 
–“Prayer for fair wx” – on 
slapping soldiers – Ike 
and Patton – good friends 

- 10 minutes 
 
Patton studied Islam and 
Koran before invading 
North Africa – Patton an 
Episcopalian – making time 
for prayer and church – 
profanity was a 
performance art 
-             1 minute 

Michael 
Keane 

November 
24-25, 
2012 

60 
minutes 



FWC and 
Florida 
politics 

Florida 
Roundtable 

Smith and Spry:  Madonna 
in Miami with 3.5 hour 
delay, myFLAnews.com 

- 10 minutes 
 
w/Clements:  my FWC.com ;  
Trophycatchflorida.com – 
fishing bass 1.25 billion 
per year to the economy of 
Fla.  Boat giveaway –  

- 30 minutes 
 
Smith and Spry:  Bush 3?  
Jeb holds meeting with 
staffers near White House 
– China, communism and 
North Korea’s Kim Jung Un 
– sexiest man alive 

- 10  minutes 
 
Florida Legislature 
organization meeting – 
committee assignments – 
Gov., Scott challenges 
colleges to get $10,000 
degreees – fiscal cliff 
-          10 minutes 

KP 
Clements 

Dec 1-2, 
2012 

60 
minutes 



National 
politics – 
rebuilding 
the GOP 

Florida 
Roundtable 

Smith and Spry – 
birthdays, Dick Armey 
update on Karl Rove, PAC 
ads 
-10 minutes 
 
w/Tom Pauken, Texas 
Workforce Commission. 
Chrmn.  On Goldwater, 
Nixon, Reagan – GOP should 
have won going away – big 
money too powerful – need 
a party of ideas – banks 
too big – tax favors Wall 
St. over Main St. – Reagan 
differences – turn country 
around – Karl Rove is a 
problem – on Reagan big 
tent – focused – social 
and economic conservatives 
are needed 

- 30 minutes 
 
Fiscal cliff – and bail 
out solutions – Fed 
fueling credit excess – on 
private equity – get rid 
of tax system – Jack Kemp 
as Cong. 

- 10 minutes 
 
Clinton 1994 – gets away 
with lie in 2012 – Era of 
big govt. is over – GIO 
grass roots must be built 
take themselves too 
seriously – too many 
career politicians 
-   10 minutes 

Tom 
Pauken, 
Texas 

Workforce 
Comm. 

Dec. 8-9, 
2012 

60 
minutes 

  



America’s 
Soul In The 

Balance 
Holocaust - 
immigration 

Florida 
Roundtable 

Smith and Spry:  on 
pricing of degrees by 
State of Florida 

- 10 minutes 
 
w/Gregory Wallance – new 
book – America’s Soul In 
the Balance – response to 
Holocaust – Otto Frank 
letters in New York Times 
– red tape at State Dept. 
VISA restrictions –America 
abandons the Jews – battle 
in US capitol – creation 
of War Refugee Board – 
career diplomats – many 
anti-semitic – anti-
immigration –Harriman-
Biddles found boarding 
schools – 1st reports of 
holocaust – no empathy – 
Treasury lawyers find out 

30 minutes 
 
1943 – saving 70,000 
Romanian Jews after 
Stalingrad – Romania wants 
$50 per Jew to free them – 
Treasury supports – State 
Dept. nothing – 7 people 
in Div of European affairs 
State Dept. never pushed – 
Morganthau very loyal to 
FDR – slow to act 
-             10 minutes 
 
6-7 people in state – 
investigates – moral 
crises – history repeating 
itself – we do learn from 
our mistakes. 
-             10 minutes 

Attorney
Gregory 
Wallance 

Dec. 15-
16, 2012 

60 
minutes 



Single 
Parenthood 
– national 
politics 

Florida 
Roundtable 

Smith and Spry – Cong. 
Alan West – might be ok to 
talk taxes if--- 
10  minutes 

-  
w/Bay Buchanan – new book 
– Bay and her Boys – 
background in politics – 
Reagan – on being a single 
parent – both parties fail 
single mothers – on being 
both Mom and Dad – give 
them a dad in their life 

- 30 minutes 
 
Instilling traditions – 
family dinner – 5-7 times 
a week – reduces children 
being wayward – vacations 
– on stay at home mom 

- 10 minutes 
 
The biggest challenge of 
being a single mom – no 
one to talk to at the end 
of the day – how her 3 
boys are doing   1. 
Stanford 2. Milwaukee – 
investor  3. in college – 
on restoring the country – 
leadership role 
-                     10 
minutes 
 

Bay 
Buchanan 

Dec. 22-
23, 2012 

60 
minutes 



Political 
parties 

Florida 
Roundtable 

Smith and Spry:  Super 
Pacs GOp Romney 
outspending Democrats and 
Obama – raised 11 million 
in Florida 

- 10 minutes 
 
w/ Ventura:  new book 
DemoCrips and 
ReBLOODlicans – compare to 
LA street gangs – on PACS 
and donations –all should 
wear NASCAR suits so we 
know who owns them – on 
Gen Smedley Butler and 
book on war.  Creating 
domestic terror – did 6 
years in military 1969-75. 

- 30 minutes 
 
Abolish political parties 
– raises without voting on 
it.  Obamacare – Cong and 
Sen. Military get govt. 
healthcare (5choices) – 
Romney or Obama – it 
doesn’t matter – was with 
Ron Paul – now backing 
former Gov. Gary Johnson 
of New Mexico – 
Libertarian 

- 10 minutes 
 
On Obama care – private 
sector doing fine – 99.9% 
of people lost wealth - .1 
% control the system, on 
cell phones, internet and 
TV 
-                        
10 minutes 

Former 
Minn 
Gov. 
Jesse 
Ventura 

Dec. 29-
30, 2012 

60 
minutes 

 

Section II  
NETWORK (and/or SYNDICATED) PROGRAMMING  

Section II lists the network-provided (and/or syndicated) programming that 
the station broadcast during the preceding calendar quarter that addresses 
community issues.  

WFKS airs Dawson McAllister Live on Sundays at 10:00p.m. for 2 hours 

 



DAWSON MCALLISTER LIVE BROADCAST ISSUES FO R 
TEENAGERS AND YOUNG ADULT S 

OCTOBER 2012 
Issues  Date  Time  Segment  Description  
 
 
Positive 
Relationship 
Relationship 
Suicide 

 
 

10/7/12 

 
  

 
 
Hour 1 

Dawson spoke to the following young people about 
their issues:  
TITLE: Thank You For The Show 
Zella wants to thank Dawson. She has listened to 
the show for years. She was in an abusive 
relationship in the past.  She wants to let other girls 
know that if they are in the same situation then 
they should question things and then get out of the 
relationship. Dawson says that very few people get 
out of an abusive relationship of their own. She 
was at the bottom and wanted to kill herself at one 
point, she was given hope after listening to 
Dawson’s show.  
TITLE: Dating Guy Online 
April met a guy on an online dating site. Two 
weeks into the relationship he started asking her 
for money and depended on her for everything. 
She is a kind person and likes to help people out, 
she is giving. She doesn’t know what to do because 
she is scared of him. Dawson tells her to get out of 
the relationship because things will only get worse.  
TITLE:  Moved to Be Close to Ex-Boyfriend  
Sophie moved across the country to start a new job 
near her ex-boyfriend. Her ex is now with another 
girl and he has recently stopped talking to her 
because his current girlfriend doesn’t like it. She is 
trying to decide if she should move back home or 
stay there. Dawson says that she should turn 
around and go home. She says that she has a one 
year contract saying that she can’t leave until the 
end of the summer. Dawson says that she should 
stay away from her ex and be respectful, and she 
should not let him play her.  
TITLE: Brother Committed Suicide 
Kayla’s brother committed suicide and she was the 
one who found him. She is ok now except for still 
seeing that image in her head. Dawson says that 
over time the picture in her head will start to fade 
from her memory, statistics say it takes twice as 
long to get over a suicide. She says that she has 
learned that life is so precious. Dawson says that 
she must change the subject in her mind when she 
starts to think of the situation, instead she should 
think of what she has learned. 



 
Issues  Date  Time  Segment  Description  
 
 
Sexual Abuse 
Career 
Positive 
Friendship 
 

 
 

10/14/12 

 
  

 
 
Hour 1 

Dawson spoke to the following young people about 
their issues:  
TITLE: Molested and Raped by Step-Father 
Sarah's step-father molested her and raped her 
from when she was 6 until 12 years. Her biological 
father also molested her when she met him. Her 
mom has six kids and doesn't take care of them. 
Her mom will do anything for the men she dates. 
Dawson says she needs a father figure to help her 
go through life to help her face what she has to 
face. Dawson says her hurt and abandonment 
issues go deeper than she realizes. Dawson says 
let's focus on finding a father figure that will help 
you, not hurt you. 
TITLE: Working Many Hours At Low Wages 
Tom was bullied by his boss at his last job so he 
left that job. He got a new job and is now working 
14 to 16 hours a day and only bringing $150 a 
week. Dawson says you can't stay where you are. 
Dawson says 14 to 16 hours a day is not a life it is 
an existence. Dawson says there is a place for you 
and you need to keep looking. Dawson asks if he 
has any savings. Tom says they have some money 
coming in that would help them if he has to quit 
his job to look for another one. Dawson says you 
will find something better if you keep looking.  
TITLE:   Working Through Relationship Issues 
Devon and her boyfriend have been going through 
some issues. Devon said listening to the show has 
helped her. She wanted to call and say thank you to 
Dawson.  Dawson says it’s awesome that you are 
taking ideas from the show and working things out 
together. Dawson says tell your boyfriend that you 
called and tell him that I said I'm glad you are 
working through your issues. 
TITLE: Best Friend Killed In Car Accident 
Ben’s best friend was killed in a car accident about 
5 months ago.  Ben says his friend's brother was 
the one driving the car when he got killed. Ben and 
his other friends are still close but he is not close 
with his friend's brother and family anymore. Ben 
and his friends want to be encouraging to the 
brother of his friend and the family but when it 
comes to reaching out to them, the communication 
is shut down. Dawson says you don't have to be a 
counselor; you just need to be there. Dawson says 
try to encourage the best you can and be patient. 



 
 
 
Relationship 
Family 
Drugs 
Pregnant 
 

 
 

10/21/12 

  
 

Hour 1 

Dawson spoke to the following young people about 
their issues:  
TITLE: Dating Best Friend’s Ex-Girlfriend 
Michael started to see his best friend’s ex-
girlfriend. His friend is very upset with him and 
Michael is worried she will get back with his best 
friend. Dawson advised him to do his best to love 
her and give her the best advice he can. 
TITLE: Father Killed Her Step-Mom 
McKenzie’s father killed her step-mom. Her father 
is in prison. Her birth mother shielded her from her 
father when she was young. She is calling to know 
if she should establish a relationship with her 
father or if she should keep him out of her life. 
Dawson advised to keep away from him because 
he is dangerous. Also he advised her to think with 
a clear mind and not with so much emotion and 
live one day at a time. Dawson says: “Think 
straight don’t walk into a heartache.”  
TITLE: Boyfriend Overdosed on Heroine 
Wanda was battling addiction to heroin.  She found 
her boyfriend’s dead body due to overdosing about 
9 months ago. She has been clean ever since. She 
is now trying to get back into a normal life but is 
scared. Dawson advised her to stay strong and to 
keep with her rehab and keep up with the support 
around her. 
TITLE: Pregnant, Fiancé Deploying Soon 
Leigh is pregnant and her fiancé is about to be 
deployed. His ex is causing issues. Leigh is afraid 
the ex is trying to stress her fiancé out to try to get 
money out of him before he deploys.  Leigh is also 
worried that he won’t be there when their child is 
born. Dawson advises her to not worry about his 
ex, ignore her, and stay strong with her support 
group.  
  

 



 
 
Depression 
Addiction 
Suicide 
Stress 

 
 

10/28/12 

   
 
Hour 1 

Dawson spoke to the following young people about 
their issues:  
TITLE: Successful But Still Doesn’t Feel Happy 
Sam has a successful business, just bought his first 
home, and is about to graduate with his second 
degree.   He doesn’t feel happy and is not sure 
why.  Sam has had two close friends die recently 
and hasn’t showed a lot of emotion. Dawson 
advised that that’s a spiritual issue and try to get 
spiritual answers by finding God. Dawson advised 
Sam to speak with the HopeLine. 
TITLE: Sister Alcoholic 
Brennan said for the past few years his sister has 
been drinking a lot and he wants to know what to 
do to help her.  Brennan has started to drink 
sometimes now too. Brennan believes it is due to 
his aunt’s influence.  Dawson asked what Brennan 
is going do to about himself. Brennan needs to 
work on himself first before he can help anyone 
else. Brennan recommended to himself to get 
counseling. Dawson also recommended he get a 
support sponsor because no one can do it alone.  
TITLE: Friend Helped Her Not Commit Suicide 
Amber said about two years ago she was about to 
commit suicide. Amber felt that nothing was going 
right in her life. Her friend helped her through that 
tough time by inviting her to church. Right before 
Amber moved away, her friend committed suicide, 
the same one that had helped her.  She wants to 
know how to cope with that, she feels that it’s her 
fault because she couldn’t help her. Dawson said 
that God has the answer and is not to blame him. 
Dawson also said God used her friend to help her 
not to commit suicide. Dawson said Amber needs 
to have an encouragement thread on his Facebook 
wall. 
TITLE: Justin Stressed After Seeing Fatalities 
Justin called in and said he is in the fire department 
and has witnessed his first fatalities as being a fire 
fighter and he is also coping with his friend’s 
death. Justin is drinking more and smoking more 
because of this. Dawson advised that maybe Justin 
shouldn’t be in the fire department. Dawson said 
that some people are called to do that type of work 
and some aren’t. Dawson advised him to be careful 
with drinking so that Justin doesn’t become one of 
those dead bodies.  
 

 
 



DAWSON MCALLISTER LIVE BROADCAST ISSUES FO R 
TEENAGERS AND YOUNG ADULT S 

OCTOBER 2012 
Issues  Date  Time  Segment  Description  
 
 
Pregnancy 
Relationship 
Career 
Family 

 
 

10/7/12 

 
  

 
 
Hour 2 

Dawson spoke to the following young people about 
their issues:  
TITLE: Pregnant, Boyfriend Hitting Her 
Courtney is pregnant. Her boyfriend punched her 
in the face. She has been supporting her boyfriend 
since he got kicked out of Courtney’s dad’s house.  
She pays his rent and supports him financially. Her 
boyfriend has threatened to hit her in the stomach 
before. Dawson tells her to break off all ties from 
this guy and she needs to stop giving him money, 
Dawson says that this guy could cause her to have 
a miscarriage if he hits her in the stomach.  
TITLE: Boyfriend Is Addicted to Drugs 
Samantha loves her boyfriend who is a druggie. 
She loves her boyfriend and doesn’t want to give 
up on him. Dawson says that her boyfriend’s 
capacity to love is warped by his drug abuse, and 
he loves his drugs more than her, and he is not 
thinking clearly because he is on the drugs.  
TITLE:  Unsure To Deploy Or Be Firefighter  
Cory is unsure of whether to go to deploy, or to 
take a job as a firefighter. Dawson tells him to 
follow the dream, it sounds like his greatest dream 
is to be a firefighter. Dawson tells him that either 
way it is a win-win situation; he has an opportunity 
to follow his dream so he should go for it.  
TITLE: Dad Chooses Alcohol Before Daughter 
Katie’s dad has been in jail and will be out soon. 
She knows her dad loves her but he chose his 
alcohol before her. Dawson says that when he went 
back to his addiction then it put her in second place 
in his life.  She is focusing on her dad so much that 
it is causing her to get in the same kind of trouble. 
Dawson says that she is thinking about her dad’s 
addiction and it is consuming her thoughts, she 
needs to see if her dad becomes sober before she 
starts back with a relationship with him.  Dawson 
starts an encouragement thread for Katie on 
Facebook.  
 



 
Issues  Date  Time  Segment  Description  
 
 
Abuse 
Relationship 
Suicide 
Family 
 

 
 

10/14/12 

 
  

 
 
Hour 2 

Dawson spoke to the following young people about 
their issues:  
TITLE: Beat Up by Ex-Boyfriend 
Tessa’s ex beat her up and threatened to kill her. 
She says she is scared that he could find her and 
still hurt her. Dawson says there have been some 
others that have gone through the same thing. 
Dawson says you are a woman of great courage 
because he had you all but brainwashed. Tess says 
she probably would have died if she hadn't gotten 
out when she did. Dawson says thank God for you 
courage and for your mother's insight to help you.  
TITLE: Best Friend has Commitment Issues 
Victoria and her best friend have feelings for each 
other but he has commitment issues. When they 
hang out and he drinks too much he ends up 
kissing her but then retracts the next day.  Dawson 
says is he taking advantage of you. Victoria says 
she thinks he lets his guard down at moments but 
then quickly puts it back up. Dawson says he is 
disrespectful to you kissing you. Dawson says he 
needs to quit playing on you. Dawson says you 
need to keep working on your self-esteem and play 
a little harder to get than you are. 
TITLE:  Boyfriend Committed Suicide 
Aalyiah is pregnant. The father of the baby took 
his own life and left her a suicide note but she has 
not read it. Dawson says you need someone to help 
you walk through this. Dawson says don't read the 
letter but give it to your counselor and tell them if 
they want you to read it when you are strong 
enough then they can decide that. Dawson says 
you could read the note a thousand times but it 
won't change what happened. Dawson said it takes 
time to heal. Dawson says this is not the time to 
walk through this alone. You need people to help 
you walk through this. 
TITLE: Brother Alcoholic, Stealing From Family  
Jesse's brother is an alcoholic has been in and out 
of different institutions.  Dawson asks who is 
helping him now. Jesse says no one is really 
helping him but he lives at home. Dawson asks if 
he is still drinking. Jesse says yes and he has been 
stealing from Jesse and from Jesse's parents. 
Dawson says you can tell him the truth and tell him 
how he is hurting you. Dawson says he is mentally 
ill but he is still responsible for his actions. 



 
 
 
Relationship 
Relationship 
Relationship 
Family 

 
 

10/21/12 

  
  
Hour 2 

Dawson spoke to the following young people about 
their issues:  
TITLE: Dating Friend’s Brother  
Jenni moved in with her friend and she started 
dating her friend’s brother. Her friend was okay 
with it at first but then she kicked her out of their 
apartment. Jenni is considering moving in with her 
friend and boyfriend’s father. Dawson advised 
Jenni not to move in with their father, it’s not the 
answer and it will cause more drama. Dawson 
advised her to move in a place on her own 
TITLE: Very Influenced By Beautiful Women 
Daniel’s relationship of 7 years ended. He hasn’t 
been successful in relationships since then. Daniel 
believes the reason is that he is superficial. He has 
been going to dating sites and is very influenced by 
the beautiful women he meets, despite how their 
character is. Dawson advised that beauty is in the 
eye of the beholder. He also recommended that 
Daniel talk to the women in his relationships about 
this and ask questions when dating to find out 
more about the women he is dating.   
TITLE: Boyfriend Addicted to Drugs  
Katie’s boyfriend does drugs and he is huffing 
cleaner. She has tried to stand up against his 
addiction but is threatened by breaking up. Dawson 
advised her to end it with him because he will 
bring hurt into her life.  
TITLE: Sister Kicking Him Out  
Joe is living with his sister and her boyfriend. His 
sister and her boyfriend got into a physical fight.  
Joe tried to intervene which made his sister very 
angry.  Now she wants to kick him out of the house 
but he has nowhere else to go.  Joe is worried and 
doesn’t know what to do. Dawson advised to Joe 
that he speak with his sister and tell her how he 
feels and then leave her to think about the decision 
she is making. 
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Hour 2 

Dawson spoke to the following young people about 
their issues:  
TITLE: Interested In Girl That Doesn’t Notice  
David is going to college and he is interested in a 
girl from his old church. David feels that that girl 
is dating all the wrong guys and he feels she 
doesn’t notice him. Dawson said don’t date anyone 
below you, meaning David should date someone 
who is on the same level and won’t bring him 
down. David feels his looks are the reason why this 
girl isn’t noticing him. Dawson advised David to 
date people who will challenge him.  Dawson said 
keep doing to the right thing and the right girl will 
come along. 
TITLE: Friends Use Her 
Keisha said her friends use her. Keisha’s friends 
use her for rides, money and a place to stay. 
Dawson said real friends don’t use other friends. 
Dawson said they will keep using Keisha until 
there is nothing left to give.  Keisha wanted to 
know how to stand up to them in a nice way. 
Dawson advised Keisha to tell them the truth and 
explain to them how she feels. 
TITLE: Uncomfortable With Open Relationship 
Cynthia is in an open relationship. She is able to 
date other people while she is with her boyfriend. 
Cynthia said this was her boyfriend’s idea.  She is 
not comfortable with it.  Cynthia was previously in 
a bad relationship and was very hurt.  Cynthia said 
she doesn’t feel comfortable with some of the 
things her boyfriend wants to do like having a 
three-some. Dawson stated that we aren’t designed 
for that and that Cynthia may be being used by 
him. Dawson said Cynthia needs to talk to him.  
Dawson said she may not be ready for a 
relationship at all because she just ended a bad one.  
TITLE: Mom Passed Away 
Shelby said back in march her mother passed away 
and on the same day she had a miscarriage. Shelby 
feels that she is raising her father now that her 
mother is gone. Shelby’s mother used to do 
everything for her father and her younger brother. 
Shelby got married in June and her husband is 
noticing that she is doing too much and her other 
siblings aren’t helping. Dawson said that Shelby’s 
father needs to step up. Dawson said Shelby needs 
to step up also and have a family meeting or she 
can lose her marriage. Dawson started an 
encouragement thread for Shelby. 
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Hour 1 

Dawson spoke to the following young people about 
their issues:  
TITLE: Ex-Girlfriend Tried Suicide 
Anthony broke up with his girlfriend and she 
attempted to commit suicide by overdosing. 
Dawson said that if she killed herself, it would not 
be his fault.  Anthony isn’t responsible for her. 
Dawson said she is baiting Anthony and that he 
should call her out on how her suicide would affect 
the people around her, like her family and friends.  
TITLE: Anger In Relationships 
Ashley called in because she is having issues with 
her anger. Ashley’s sister was physically hurt by 
her father.  Ashley started having anger issues with 
her boyfriend and moved back with family. 
Dawson said Ashley is a “stuffer and a blower” 
meaning that she is storing “toxic poison” from 
previous events and its exploding at the wrong 
time. Dawson said Ashley needs to own it and she 
is going to have to learn how to forgive so she can 
move on.   
TITLE:  Sister’s Boyfriend Cheating On Her 
Michael caught his sister’s bf cheating on her. 
Michael feels bad that he had to tell his sister.  Her 
boyfriend feels that he was betrayed by Michael 
and that Michael caused the problems. Michael 
wanted to know if he should stay out of his sisters 
business.  Dawson said he is not the problem and 
that he did the right thing. Dawson also said it’s up 
to Michael’s sister to make her decision. Michael 
already did his part by telling the truth to his sister. 
 TITLE: Mom Passed Away, Not Dealing Well 
Carter’s mom passed away two years ago from 
lung cancer. Carter is still mourning for the loss of 
his mother. He deals with the pain with alcohol and 
tattoos and piercing. Carter wanted to know what 
to do. Dawson said he needs to talk it out to 
someone. Dawson said Carter is not healing as 
long as he is drunk and that he might need to check 
into AA.  He also may need to check with a 
minister to talk about his pain and the passing of 
his mother. Dawson also said he should get a 
friend and go to his mother’s grave on the 
anniversary of her death to remember his mother.  
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Hour 1 

Dawson spoke to the following young people about 
their issues:  
TITLE: Girlfriend Denying Baby Is His 
Jonathon called in stating that his girlfriend is 
pregnant and his girlfriend is denying that it’s 
Jonathan’s child. Dawson advised he needs to talk 
to his girlfriend and that he needs to do a paternity 
test to find out. Dawson also said Jonathan has 
rights to this child if it’s his and he also should get 
a lawyer. 
TITLE: Rocky Relationship With Mother  
Kayla called in said she is having a rocky 
relationship with her mother. Kayla’s mother 
hasn’t always been there for her. Kayla was raised 
by her grandparents. Kayla doesn’t know how to 
connect with her mother. Dawson said that Kayla 
needs to work on her relationship with her mother 
and that Kayla needs to forgive her mother. Kayla 
said she has tried to move forward in the 
relationship with her mother and that they still 
don’t see eye to eye. Dawson advised that Kayla 
should get a counselor.  
TITLE:  Father Was Abusive 
Joseph said when he was younger his father was an 
abusive person and use drugs and alcohol. Joseph’s 
father made him and his family watch as he beat 
Joseph’s mother. Joseph feels that he is becoming 
more like his father; he had an argument with his 
girlfriend and slammed his girlfriend’s hand in a 
door. Dawson said that you can still be a sober 
alcoholic. Dawson said Joseph grew bitter every 
day after witnessing his father’s cruelty. Dawson 
said Joseph needs to learn how to let it go and 
learn to forgive. 
TITLE: Thank You Dawson  
Caroline called in to say thank you to Dawson. 
Caroline also called in to encourage the listeners 
that life gets better and to stay strong. 
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TITLE: Relationship Mostly Physical Now 
Morgan called in about her relationship that she 
has had for 3 years. Morgan says her boyfriend 
wants to be intimate all the time. Morgan feels that 
the relationship is now more physical than 
anything. Dawson advised that Morgan stop so that 
her boyfriend can get the message. Dawson says 
the relationship is in trouble and he feels that 
Morgan’s boyfriend is seeing her as more of an 
object than a person. 
TITLE: Mom Addicted To Pot 
Chris is calling about his mother who recently 
retired from the police force and she is now 
addicted to pot.  Chris said his mother witnessed a 
lot of bad things throughout her career. Chris said 
the last thing she witnessed was a house fire and 
the victims from that fire. Chris said after that she 
became dependent on pot.  Chris said he has 
confronted his mother about the drugs and she 
agrees that she needs to stop. Chris wants to know 
how to help her. Dawson advised to start an 
encouragement thread on Facebook to help Chris.  
TITLE: Step-Mom Trying To Get In The Way 
Angie called in about how she recently met her 
father for the first time. Angie did a blood test and 
knows she is his daughter. Angie’s father died 
recently and he included Angie in his will but 
Angie’s step-mother is trying to get in the way. 
Angie said that she did in an in home blood test 
and she needs to do a real blood test. Dawson 
advised that Angie get a good lawyer so that she 
gets what is coming to her. Dawson said she 
should fight the fight. 
TITLE: Parents Are Controlling  
Dede called in about her parents. Dede feels that 
her parents are controlling and not supportive of 
her. Dede said she has supported herself since she 
was 16. Dawson advised that Dede is almost 18 
and she can move elsewhere and support herself. 
Dede said that if she does her parents will take 
everything from her, they share a bank account and 
they take money from her to pay for other things. 
Dawson also suggested that she should just be as 
nice as possible to her parents and once she is 18 
she should try to move in with another family. 
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11/25/12   Hour 1 TITLE: Pregnant And Living Out Of Car  
Sydney called in about being in an abusive 
relationship and she is pregnant. Sydney got out of 
the abusive relationship but she has no job and is 
living out of her car. Sydney’s parents or 
grandparents will not help her. Sydney has tried to 
reach out to her family for help but since she is 
pregnant and not married and has no job, her 
family doesn’t want anything to do with her. 
Dawson advised that he has contacts where she 
lives and that they will help. Dawson said that 
Sydney’s family is probably Christian and 
probably embarrassed. Dawson wanted to start an 
encouragement thread on Facebook. 
TITLE: Thank You Dawson 
Mike called in to say thanks to Dawson. He called 
last Wednesday about his friend who was in an 
abusive relationship and she has since left that 
relationship and is in a better place.  
TITLE: Mom Died, Could Have Been Homicide 
Shannon was told that her mother died from 
suicide but Shannon knew her mother was in an 
abusive relationship and thinks it may have been a 
homicide. Shannon doesn’t know what to do or 
how to grieve about her mother passing and wants 
to know how to help her sister who was also 
suicidal. Dawson said that Shannon will make it 
through but it will take time. Dawson advised to 
Shannon that she take care of her sister, talk with 
her, take her out and let her grieve as well.  
TITLE: Drinking, Doesn’t Want To Go To AA 
Phillip called in about having a drinking problem. 
Phillip wanted to know what to do without having 
to go to AA. Dawson advised to Phillip that he 
take the AA test.  Dawson said that drinking will 
cause a problem later in life. Phillip took drugs 
growing up and he quit that and feels that he used 
alcohol as a crutch. Dawson feels worried that 
Phillip didn’t want to go to AA. Phillip said that he 
will go to those meetings. 
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Hour 2 

Dawson spoke to the following young people about 
their issues:  
TITLE: Friend Has A Bad Boyfriend 
Ryan called in about his friend. They have been 
friends for about 8 yrs. She has a bad boyfriend 
and he is making her sick.  She has already tried to 
commit suicide. Ryan doesn’t know how to reach 
out to his friend. Dawson said Ryan has already 
done all that he can do. Dawson said he needs to 
leave the door open, she will realize she is in a bad 
relationship and she will come back. Dawson said 
you can’t help anyone who doesn’t want help.  
TITLE: Girl Driving Wedge Between Brothers 
Lewis’ brother is engaged to one of his ex-
girlfriends.  Lewis’ brother wants him to be the 
best man. Lewis has gotten into fist fights with his 
brother over this relationship. Lewis feels that she 
is driving a wedge between him and his brother. 
Lewis is trying to let his brother know how bad 
this girl is for him. Dawson suggested that they all 
get together with a minister/counselor and seek 
forgiveness with each other. 
TITLE:  Step-Mom Bitter After Father’s Death  
Debbie’s father died.  At his funeral, Debbie’s 
step-mom was upset that Debbie got her father’s 
American flag and not her. Her step-mom is also 
suing her.  Dawson said Debbie needs to put a 
restraining order and for her to get a lawyer. 
Dawson said Debbie needs to pray for her step-
mother and that she needs her to get out of her life. 
Dawson said she needs to move on or she might 
become her step-mother with her focus on 
negativity. 
TITLE: Boyfriend Doesn’t Discipline His Son 
Brianna has a daughter and her boyfriend has a 3 
year old son. Brianna said she cannot stand being 
around his 3 year old son. Brianna says that her 
boyfriend doesn’t discipline his son and that his 
son is bullying her daughter.  Dawson says her 
daughter is being emotionally poisoned. Dawson 
said Brianna needs to come up with another plan 
until everyone is on the same page. Either her 
boyfriend changes or Brianna leaves. 
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Dawson spoke to the following young people about 
their issues:  
TITLE: Raped By Cousin 
Brianna said that she was raped by her cousin and 
her cousin’s friend while she was staying there. 
Brianna called in last week about this. Dawson 
advised Brianna to call the police.  Brianna said 
her cousin was sent to a psyche asylum and the 
other person who raped her is in jail. Brianna 
called in to thank Dawson for helping her through 
this. Dawson said he is proud of her. Dawson 
started an encouragement thread on Facebook for 
Brianna. 
TITLE: Brother Sober And Clean Now  
Mac called in about his brother and that once he 
finished his service in the Navy he started doing 
drugs and alcohol. Mac’s brother started to look to 
God when he was in rehab. Mac’s brother is now 
clean and sober. Dawson said when all else fails 
look to God. 
TITLE:  Lost Her Children In House Fire 
Lisa called in about losing her 2 children in a 
house fire, five years ago. Lisa feels that she 
doesn’t have closure of what happened. Lisa wants 
to know what she can do. Dawson said that she 
needs to stop asking why. Lisa still feels mad about 
what happened. Dawson said Lisa should go to 
church to have people pray for her and she might 
be able to find people to provide her 
encouragement.  
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TITLE: Father Of Child Makes Excuses 
Jessi called about the father of her child and how 
he never has the time to be with their child. Jessi 
says that he always finds excuses not to be there 
and why he can’t offer support. Dawson said this 
guy is a loser and he is selfish. Dawson said this 
guy is giving the child a false hope that he will be 
there and it can hurt the child. Dawson also 
advised that Jessi get child support.  Dawson said 
that Jessi doesn’t want this guy in her life and she 
will be miserable and her child will be miserable. 
TITLE: Ex-Fiancé Believed He Was Cheating 
Trace called in about his ex- fiancé whom he met 
four years ago. Trace enlisted into the Marine 
Corps and his friends would tell his fiancé that 
Trace was cheating on her.  Trace never cheated on 
her. She started to believe them and a couple of 
days before her birthday she broke up with Trace. 
Dawson said that the relationship wasn’t strong if 
she believed them.  He said that not everyone can 
be a girlfriend or wife to someone who is in the 
service. Dawson said it was better that this 
happened here than if Trace was in the field and it 
could affect him while in combat. Dawson said 
Trace has more important thing now to focus on, 
he needs to be at full attention.   
TITLE: Mom’s Drinking Is Getting In Way 
Jessica called in about the bad relationship she has 
with her mom. Recently Jessica’s sister past away 
and Jessica got custody of her sister’s children. 
Jessica’s mom is saying that she wants to take care 
of the kids. Jessica’s mom is an alcoholic and does 
drugs. Dawson said that Jessica’s mom is toxic and 
she needs to get away from her. Jessica says that 
her mother has her good moments but her drinking 
gets in the way. Dawson said that Jessica needs to 
protect her kids and her nephews.  
TITLE: Mom Always Checking Up On Him 
Derrick called in about the relationship with his 
mother. Derrick was diagnosed with depression. 
His mother is always checking up with him all the 
time. Dawson asked if Derrick was taking his 
medication and also said that his mother does need 
to back off a little but that she wants to make sure 
Derrick doesn’t commit suicide. Dawson also said 
that Derrick needs to confront his mother and let 
her know that he won’t commit suicide and let her 
know about his feelings and that he may need to go 
see the doctor to check on his meds. 
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TITLE: Pregnant And Not With The Guy  
Sara got pregnant with a guy that she knows and 
they aren’t dating. He wants to be in the child’s life 
but doesn’t want to be in Sara’s life. Sara grew up 
in a split household and doesn’t want that for her 
child. Sara started to notice that the guy who got 
her pregnant that isn’t making an effort to be there 
for her. The guy said that if Sara has a girl he will 
back off from being in the child’s life, if it’s a boy 
that he wants to be in the child’s life. Dawson 
advised that Sara try to have the guy sign the 
documents for Sara to have full custody of the 
child.  
TITLE: Getting Back Involved With Past Love 
Amy’s highs school sweetheart recently moved 
back home. Amy said that they hit things off again 
but he said he has some things to take care of first. 
Amy knows that he has children but doesn’t know 
if he is still married. Amy said that they have 
already said they love each other and want to move 
in together. Dawson advised that Amy find out 
first that if he is married. Also Dawson said that 
Amy will need to respect him if he is still married 
and that she needs to back off so that reality can 
kick in.  Dawson thinks that he is hiding 
something.  
TITLE: Parents Talking Bad About Each Other 
Billy said that his parents recently got divorced and 
his parents are talking bad about each other.  
Dawson said that Billy’s mother wants attention 
and his father wants respect. Dawson suggested 
that Billy talk to his mother and tell her to stop 
talking bad about his father because it’s hurting 
him as well also that he does the same thing with 
his father. Dawson said that Billy’s parent needs to 
hear what he has to say. 
TITLE: Long Distance Makes Trusting Harder 
Megan said that her boyfriend has lied in the past 
and she doesn’t know how to trust him. Megan 
broke up with her boyfriend and he came back and 
promised to change. Megan said that they are long 
distance and that it’s harder for her to trust him 
because they are far away from each other. 
Dawson suggested that Megan slows down the 
relationship and that is hard to trust someone who 
isn’t trustworthy. Megan’s friends are advising her 
to take it slow also so Dawson agrees with her 
friends. Dawson also told her that she is 18 years 
old, not 80 so she has time.  
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Dawson spoke to the following young people about 
their issues:  
TITLE: Son’s Father Is Verbally Abusive 
Christina is having issues with her son’s father.  
Christina has full custody and he pays child 
support but he is able to be with their son two days 
out of the week. Christina says her ex-boyfriend is 
nice sometimes but other times he is verbally 
abusive. Dawson said, “to abuse the mother is to 
abuse the child.” Christina wants to know what to 
do. Dawson advised Christina to re-think about the 
visitations.  Dawson also advised Christina to get 
her ex out of her life. 
TITLE: Absentee Dad, Now Wants To Be There 
Renata said her father now wants to be in her life 
after not being in her life for 14 years.  Renata said 
her father released her custody to her grandparents 
when she was nine years old. Dawson advised to 
take it slowly so she won’t get hurt, she won’t 
know how things will go until she tries.  
TITLE:  Bullied At School, Depressed 
Brayden is depressed because of being bullied at 
school. Brayden has been beat up because he is a 
red head and he has cerebral palsy. Dawson asked 
if he has gone to the principal.  Brayden said they 
didn’t help, they advised him to just ignore them. 
Dawson also asked what Brayden’s father has done 
about this, and Brayden said that his father is 
abusive and that he already chipped his tooth. 
Dawson advised that he has connection in 
Brayden’s home town that can help him and a 
lawyer to help him in regards to what his principal 
did. 
TITLE: Long Distance Relationship 
Shelley called in about having a long distance 
relationship. Shelley said that lately its becoming 
more difficult with the relationship. Shelley’s 
boyfriend recently got divorced and she is scared 
that he might get back with his wife or might get 
with another women. Dawson advised that Shelley 
take it slowly and carefully because her boyfriend 
could get back with his ex-wife or another woman 
because they are long distance. 
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Dawson spoke to the following young people about 
their issues:  
TITLE: Thank You For The Show 
Christopher called in to say thank you Dawson.  
He really appreciates the show. Christopher was 
previously an alcoholic and has been sober for 3 
years. Christopher said that he can see life so much 
clearer and learned who his real friends are.  
TITLE: Nice Guy, Never More Than Friends 
Jeremy describes himself as a “nice guy.” 
Whenever he goes on a date it never goes further 
than the first date and then he is just considered a 
friend. Jeremy wants to know what to do. Dawson 
said that you always find your true love when 
you’re not looking for it. Dawson also said that 
Jeremy is 26 years old not 66, he has time to find 
the right girl. Dawson said that Jeremy should take 
it slow. 
TITLE:  Being Paid Under Minimum Wage 
Tom works delivering pizzas but he is being paid 
under the table.  Tom said that the guy he is 
working for doesn’t treat him right and he is 
getting paid under minimum wage. Dawson said 
that he should look for another job but not to quit 
his current one till he finds a new job.  
TITLE: Attempted Suicide At School 
Lisa attempted suicide at her school by slitting her 
wrists. Lisa feels that she has been ignored for so 
long and that’s why she did it. Tomorrow will be 
Lisa’s first day back to school after being in the 
hospital. Dawson advised that Lisa go to the 
Principal or counselor to tell them that she might 
need help to get through the school day. Lisa is 
scared that people will make fun of her.  
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Dawson spoke to the following young people about 
their issues:  
TITLE: Boyfriend In Trouble For Drugs 
Bailey’s boyfriend got into trouble for possession 
of drugs. Bailey said he was charged by 
association because his brother had the drugs on 
school grounds. Bailey wanted to know how to 
stay with her boyfriend without upsetting her 
mother. Dawson advised that Bailey speak with her 
mother and come up with a plan so that she can 
show respect to her mother and see if her boyfriend 
is worth staying with. 
TITLE: Pregnant, Boyfriend Cheated A Lot 
Andrea is a mother and she is pregnant 20 weeks 
with another child. Andrea says the father wants 
back in the picture but he has cheated on Andrea 
several times. Dawson advised that Andrea take it 
slow if she thinks about getting back with him. 
Dawson said if Andrea plans on that she and her ex 
need to go to counseling.   
TITLE: Boyfriend Won’t Talk About Grief 
Samantha found out she got pregnant from her 
boyfriend when she turned nineteen years old. 
Samantha gave birth early and her child died right 
after birth from infection. Samantha has tried to 
talk to her boyfriend about what happened and he 
won’t open up to her. Samantha thinks she is 
pregnant again and doesn’t know what to do. 
Dawson advised that she keep talking and opening 
up of what happened so she can grieve. 
TITLE: Step-Dad Coming Onto Her 
Lea’s mom passed away last December. Lea has 
been depressed and hasn’t had much support from 
her family. Lea lost custody of her child to her 
step-father. Lea also says that her stepfather is 
coming onto her.  Now that her mom is not around, 
he acting like Lea is her mom. Dawson advised 
that Lea leave immediately and that she needs to 
get an attorney because the stepfather is 
committing sexual abuse. 
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Dawson spoke to the following young people about 
their issues:  
TITLE: Trying To Be Involved In Baby’s Life  
He is a young father and trying to be involved in 
the baby’s life.  But the baby’s mom is pushing 
him away.   His name is on the birth certificate.  
Dawson says if your name is on the birth 
certificate and you are paying child support then 
you have a right to spend time with your child.  
Dawson says, is not her to say when you can see 
the baby but that is for the judge to say.  Dawson 
says you can’t live by her emotions and attitudes 
but you have to live by what the judge says.  He 
doesn’t want to be mean.  Dawson says take her to 
court so that all of that can be decided in court. 
TITLE: Sees Girl Going Down Wrong Path 
Stacy is one of the youth leaders at her church.  
She has gotten close to one of the girls.  The girl is 
pulling away from the kind of girls that Stacy 
thinks she should hang out with.  The girl is 
starting to get closer to some older kids.  These 
older kids are supplying her and her friends with 
alcohol.  Also, the girl leaves her house in one set 
of clothes and then changes to another set that her 
dad would not approve of.  Dawson says you have 
to realize you may lose her.  Dawson says you are 
not responsible for her but you are responsible to 
her.  Dawson says you do need tell her the truth.  
You need to love her and tell her the truth.   
TITLE: The Show Is Awesome 
Helen said the show is awesome.  She said thank 
you for helping teenagers.  Helen says she has been 
through it all; she has been sexually molested, her 
boyfriend was stalking her then they broke up and 
her grandpa just died.  Dawson says thank you and 
he will continue to be here to help. 
TITLE: Mom Focused On Her Weight 
Paige’s mom started having kidney problems a few 
months ago and she lost a lot of weight due to the 
health issues.  Her mom became anorexic, lost 
even more weight and has continued to be 
anorexic.  Since then she has started to give Paige 
a hard time about her weight.  Now her mom is 
completely focused on Paige’s weight.  Dawson 
says she is saying things that she wouldn’t 
normally say because she is emotionally ill.  
Dawson says you may have to move out to get her 
attention.  Dawson says you have to stand up for 
your own dignity.  It’s hard when the child has to 
become the adult and you have to protect yourself, 
even from your own mom.   
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Hour 1 

Dawson spoke to the following young people about 
their issues:  
TITLE: Unhappy At Her Uncle/Aunt’s House  
Elaina called in about moving out from her 
parent’s house. Elaina moved to live with her aunt 
and uncle and she feels she that she isn’t happy 
living with her aunt and uncle. Elaina feels that her 
uncle is mean to her. Dawson advised that Elaina 
work and save money so she can be on her own. 
TITLE: Taking Care Of Grandparents And Mom 
Katie is having a hard time. Katie is taking care of 
her grandparents and her own mother who just 
recently found out that she has cancer. Katie feels 
that she is taking on too much. Dawson advised 
that Katie write a list of what she is doing so she 
can see what she can cut out of that list. Dawson 
said he agrees that Katie is doing too much. 
TITLE: Parents Threatened To Disown Her 
Melody is dating a guy who is black and Melody’s 
parents have prohibited her from dating him.  They 
have said they would disown her if she keeps 
dating him.  Melody has been sneaking behind her 
parents back. Dawson advised not to sneak around. 
Dawson said that if Melody gets caught then her 
parents will think she is immature. Dawson also 
advised that Melody meet with her parents to work 
through their issues. 
TITLE: Abusive Ex Does Drugs Around Child 
Sarah called in about a guy she has been dating for 
about 3 years.  He was very abusive.  Sarah said 
that her ex-boyfriend hit her when he was drunk, 
then a while later when he was sober he hit her 
again. He was arrested. Once Sarah’s ex-boyfriend 
was released from jail he started dating a new 
girlfriend.  Him and his girlfriend do drugs around 
Sarah’s child. Dawson advised that Sarah go to 
court to get full custody of her child. Dawson 
started an encouragement thread. 
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Hour 2 

Dawson spoke to the following young people about 
their issues:  
TITLE: Arrested For Fighting 
Brandon is possibly facing 3 years in jail for 
assaulting 3 minors. Brandon was defending his 
mother. Brandon is worried that if he goes to jail 
his mother will lose their house. Dawson said that 
he might not go to jail because he still needs to 
face the judge in January. Dawson said he is not a 
lawyer but if he explains what happened, that he 
was defending his mother, the judge might 
understand that he isn’t a problem starter. 
 TITLE: In Fatal Car Accident And Survived 
Charles called in about how he was in a fatal car 
crash. Charles was driving and his best friend was 
killed in that accident. Charles said before the 
accident he was a cutter and he didn’t believe in 
God and after the accident it opened up his eyes to 
God because he survived the accident and his 
brother did also. Charles feels that he has a bigger 
calling now that that happened. Dawson said that 
some people are in the dark before they see the 
light.   
TITLE:  Mom Has Cancer 
Amanda called in about being overwhelmed with 
finding out about her mother having cancer. 
Amanda’s mother got the treatment and survived 
that form of cancer and she later found out that she 
had cancer in her lymph nodes. Amanda also found 
out that her grandmother has a form of cancer as 
well.  Dawson advised that God has blessed her by 
keeping her safe but Amanda needs someone to 
talk to, there is so much she can take alone. 
TITLE: Addicted To Pain Pills  
David has to two parents who are disabled and it’s 
taking a toll on him. David has gone through detox 
and he keeps going back to the pain pills. Dawson 
advised that he go to counseling because the plan 
will work for him.  David has dropped out of 
narcotics anonymous because he felt embarrassed. 
Dawson said “you work the plan and the plan will 
work for you.” David knows he has a problem but 
needs more help.  Dawson said that David needs to 
ask God for strength.  
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Hour 2 

Dawson spoke to the following young people about 
their issues:  
TITLE: Should She Finish School Now? 
Katy’s boyfriend is in the Marines and he is 
deployed right now. Katy is trying to finish school 
as soon as possible but she won’t finish until he 
gets back. Katy wants to know if she should stay in 
school or wait till she moves in with her boyfriend 
and then finish school. Dawson advised to finish 
school first because if she stops now she might 
never finish.  
TITLE: After Serving Jail Time, Changed Life  
Brandy got into a head on collision after drinking 
and was in a coma for 6 days. While she was in the 
hospital a police officer came in and placed her 
under arrest for killing a 65 year old man while he 
was on his way to work. Brandy went to prison for 
3 years.  After Brandy got out of prison she found 
herself and changed her life.  Brandy got a job and 
met a great guy and save up for a car and a house 
and she just wanted to let others know there is 
always a light at the end of the tunnel. 
TITLE:  Ex-Boyfriend Wouldn’t Contribute 
Sue was living with her boyfriend and he wouldn’t 
contribute to the family.  Sue was working a lot 
and lost her job because of cut backs. Sue moved 
out and her ex-boyfriend hardly contacts her about 
their child that they have. Sue says that her ex will 
only text her or write her on Facebook. Dawson 
advised that she needs to lose the drama and move 
back in with her parents and start to build her life 
so she can take care of her daughter.  
TITLE: Mom Is Hanging Out With 20 Year Old  
Danielle’s mom has been hanging out with a 20 
year old.  Danielle wants to know what to do. 
Danielle’s mother is still married to her father. 
Dawson thinks it could be some kind of emotional 
affair. Danielle has confronted her mother about 
the matter and she mother said its nothing, she is 
just helping the guy with school work. Dawson 
advised that Danielle might need to move out if her 
mother doesn’t change her ways.  
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Hour 2 

Dawson spoke to the following young people about 
their issues:  
TITLE: GF’s Mom Not Giving Him A Chance 
Chase recently broke up with his girlfriend and 
they got back together. Chase said that his 
girlfriend’s mother isn’t giving him another 
chance. Chase’s girlfriend’s mother thinks that 
Chase doesn’t like her younger son and that’s why 
she isn’t giving him another chance. Chase wants 
advice on what he can to do to win over his 
girlfriend’s mother. Dawson advised that Chase to 
back off a bit so that his girlfriend’s family can 
work it out.  Dawson said there needs to be a 
cooling down period.  
TITLE: Boyfriend Was Physically Abusive 
Kristen was with her boyfriend for 8 months and 
he broke her nose. Kristen called the police on him 
and he went to jail for 5 months. Kristen is now 
scared of dating new people because she doesn’t 
want to get physically hurt again. Dawson advised 
that she get counseling and that she also needs to 
slow down and heal. 
TITLE: Dealing With Shootings In CT 
Chris is a first grade teacher and is worried about 
going to school and talking with the students about 
what happened in Connecticut. Dawson advised 
him to speak to them in a first grade level and ask 
them what they know and how they feel about 
what happened at that school.  
TITLE: Autistic Brother Needs Caring 
Eric recently returned from the military and wants 
to be a teacher.  Eric’s grandmother was taking 
care of his younger brother who is autistic while 
Eric was deployed. Eric’s grandmother feels like 
giving up. Eric wants to know what to do. Dawson 
advised that Eric find a place for his brother to be 
cared for. Eric also found out that he has 
Parkinson’s disease. Dawson says taking care of 
his brother is too much for him to handle right 
now. 
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 Hour 2 

Dawson spoke to the following young people about 
their issues:  
TITLE: Wrecked, Killing Two People 
Carrie had a terrible wreck one year ago.  She was 
14 years old and took off in a car with her cousin 
and a friend and her friend’s brother.  The truck 
flipped 5 times and they all flew out of the truck.  
Her cousin and friend’s brother died in the wreck.  
She had to be in the hospital for six months. 
Dawson says one mistake and lives are forever 
changed.  Dawson said you made a mistake and 
some people died and that’s hard.  You are going 
to make it through this but don’t do it alone. 
TITLE: Mom Devastated, Started Drinking  
Chris’ mom had a relationship that ended and it 
destroyed her. She went on a drinking rampage and 
she was never around.  She was drunk, at work or 
sleeping.   Chris’ life started going downhill.  He 
got into drugs, drinking, street racing, etc.  Chris 
met a girl and thinks she could be the one.  She 
helped him stop drinking, stop doing drugs, etc.  
Chris’ mom wants to be back in his life.  Dawson 
says she is still your mom and is trying.  Dawson 
says don’t let the bitterness towards your mom and 
the broken relationship with your mom ruin a good 
thing.  
TITLE: Boyfriend Went Back To Ex 
Holly‘s ex cheated on her with his ex.  Now he 
says he loves Holly more than he loves his ex.  
Dawson says when things got tough with you two 
then he started fantasizing about his old girlfriend.  
Dawson says a real woman can’t beat out a fantasy 
woman.  He wants you back and he is thinking 
about the good times you had.  Dawson says if you 
do get back together then get counseling and go 
slowly. 
TITLE: Girlfriend Asked Him To Marry Her 
Dean broke up with his girlfriend 4 or 5 months 
ago because she cheated on him.  She is 16 years 
old and a week ago popped the question to him, 
asking him to marry her.  He told her that they 
have many years of party life left and he is not 
ready for marriage.  Dean wants to know if he 
should trust her again.  Dean leaves with the 
military.  Dawson says time and separation is a 
good thing.  Dawson says when she says she can’t 
live without you then what that means is she can’t 
live without a guy.  Once you are gone then she 
will need another guy to cling to. Dawson says you 
don’t have to be held hostage to any woman.    
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 Hour 2 

Dawson spoke to the following young people about 
their issues:  
TITLE: Brother Addicted To Pain Killers 
Gary’s brother is addicted to pain killers. Gary’s 
brother’s girlfriend died of a drug overdose and he 
is still doing drugs. Gary called in to know how to 
approach his brother. Dawson advised that Gary 
confront his brother and let him know that he has 
looked up to him and doesn’t want to see him die. 
Gary says that his brother is borrowing money 
from him to use for drugs. Dawson told Gary not 
to lend his brother money. 
TITLE: Parents Upset She Still Talks To Friend 
Alexandra’s friend had a baby from her brother 
and that she gave the baby up for adoption. 
Alexandra understands why she gave up the baby 
because she is in high school and couldn’t take 
care of the baby. Alexandra said her family just 
found out and they are upset that the child was 
given up. Alexandra’s family is upset that she still 
hangs out with her brother’s girlfriend. Dawson 
advised that Alexandra still be friends with her and 
that Alexandra didn’t get her pregnant or caused 
any problems and that she needs to sit and talk 
with her parents.  
TITLE: In Relationship With Much Older Man 
Naomi is having sex with a man who is 53 years 
old and she is 19 years old. Naomi is worried about 
how her parents would react to this.  Dawson 
thinks that Naomi’s parents would freak out. 
Dawson also thinks the guy is probably exploiting 
Naomi because she is young and doesn’t really 
have a father figure. Dawson also thinks Naomi 
should tell her mother so she doesn’t find out 
another way. Dawson started an encouragement 
thread. 
TITLE: Drug Addict For Many Years 
Caden has been a drug addict since he was 15 
years old. Caden went to prison and that was the 
longest time he was sober.  Then about 19 hours 
from being released, Caden went back to drugs.  
Dawson advised that Caden go to rehab for a year, 
30 days won’t be enough. Dawson started an 
encouragement thread for Caden. 
 

 



 

 

Section III  
PUBLIC SERVICE ANNOUNCEMENTS  

Section III lists public service announcements that the station broadcast 
during the preceding calendar quarter that address community issues.  

ISSUE  ORGANIZATION OR TITLE DURATION  RUNS  

5K REINDEER RUN  CITY OF CAPE CANAVERAL  000:27 004  

5K WALK/RUN  ACS - MAKING STRIDES  000:26 006  

5K WALK/RUN  GUARDIAN AD LITEM  000:26 001  

ARTS  SMITHSONIAN  000:31 004  

BIKERS FOR BABIES  MARCH OF DIMES  000:33 016  

CAMP FOR KIDS  BREVARD PARKS & REC  000:23 026  

Child Abduction  AD COUNCIL  000:15 003  

COLLEGE AID  COLLEGE.GOV  000:59 001  

COMMUNITY INVOLVEMENT  FREE SPEECH WEEK  000:30 008  

Donate  AMERICAN RED CROSS  000:28 024  

Donate  BLOOD CENTER  000:23 003  

Donate  USO  000:17 004  

Donate to USO To Go Program  USO  000:15 002  

DONUT HEART CHALL. RUN  MASONIC MEDICAL RESEARCH  000:20 020  

FREE CONCERT  BSO  000:23 021  

FREE EVENT  BARNES & NOBLE MELBOURNE  000:28 001  

FUNDRAISER EVENT  FLDR  000:23 009  

HALLOWEEN  BREVARD PARKS & REC  000:23 017  

HOLIDAYS  AMERICAN HEART ASSOCIATION  000:25 033  

LITEFEST  BOY SCOUTS  000:24 031  

LITEFEST 5K RUN  BOY SCOUTS  000:30 017  

MILITARY AND VETERANS  FISHER HOUSE  000:30 043  

NATIONAL EAT HEALTHY DAY  AMERICAN HEART ASSOCIATION  000:30 017  



ISSUE  ORGANIZATION OR TITLE DURATION  RUNS  

PREGNANCY HELP  MARCH OF DIMES  001:01 001  

register  Selective Service  000:57 001  

register  Selective Service  000:58 001  

SELF ESTEEM  SPECIAL OLYMPICS  000:24 005  

SELF ESTEEM  SPECIAL OLYMPICS  000:30 059  

SELF ESTEEM  SPECIAL OLYMPICS  000:31 020  

SIGNATURE CHEF AUCTION  MARCH OF DIMES  000:27 010  

XMAS PARADE  BREVARD PARKS & REC  000:26 002  

XMAS PARADE  BREVARD PARKS & REC  000:27 007  

XMAS PARADE  CITY OF MELBOURNE  000:23 001  

 




